

PART 3: LISTENING**SECTION 1: SUMMARIZE SPOKEN TEXT**

- A** You will hear a short lecture. Write a summary for a fellow student who was not present at the lecture. You should write 50–70 words.

You will have 10 minutes to finish this task. Your response will be judged on the quality of your writing and on how well your response presents the key points presented in the lecture.



- 2.1** Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

- B** You will hear a short lecture. Write a summary for a fellow student who was not present at the lecture. You should write 50–70 words.

You will have 10 minutes to finish this task. Your response will be judged on the quality of your writing and on how well your response presents the key points presented in the lecture.



- 2.2** Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

- C** You will hear a short lecture. Write a summary for a fellow student who was not present at the lecture. You should write 50–70 words.

You will have 10 minutes to finish this task. Your response will be judged on the quality of your writing and on how well your response presents the key points presented in the lecture.



- 2.3** Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

SECTION 2: MULTIPLE-CHOICE, CHOOSE MULTIPLE ANSWERS

A Listen to the recording and answer the question by selecting all the correct responses. You will need to select more than one response.

Which of the following were the presses adapted for printing originally used for?

- 1 crushing beans
- 2 flattening out boards
- 3 pressing clothes
- 4 crushing seeds and herbs
- 5 pressing grapes
- 6 pressing olives for their oil



2.4 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

For Further Guidance, see page 76.

B Listen to the recording and answer the question by selecting all the correct responses. You will need to select more than one response.

Which of the following technological advances have had an effect on the economics and distribution of music?

- 1 piano sales
- 2 electronic recording systems
- 3 the Internet
- 4 the introduction of the valve trumpet
- 5 the popularity of pianolas
- 6 the ability to download music



2.5 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

C Listen to the recording and answer the question by selecting all the correct responses. You will need to select more than one response.

Which of the following statements is true of Rousseau's beliefs in *The Social Contract*?

- 1 Men form societies to better cope with the dangers in life.
- 2 Society has a corrupting influence on people.
- 3 People were far happier in a "state of nature" before civilization.
- 4 By forming societies, law and morality come into force.
- 5 Children's emotions should be educated before their intellect.



2.6 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

SECTION 2: FILL IN THE BLANKS

A You will hear a recording. Write the missing words in each blank.

Paper was first manufactured in Europe by the Spanish in the 12th century, although it had been (1) since the 10th century. Around the year 1276, a (2) was established at Fabriano in Italy. The town became a major center for paper making and throughout the 14th century (3) most of Europe with fine quality paper, which it has continued to produce ever since. By the 15th century, paper was also being manufactured in Germany and France, and it was not long before both countries became almost completely independent of material bought overseas. With the increasing (4) of paper in Europe, the (5) of identical printed pictures became almost inevitable.



2.7 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

B You will hear a recording. Write the missing words in each blank.

The spinal cord – the link between the brain and the body – is a band of (1) tissue about the thickness of your little finger that runs through the backbone. Nerve cells called motor neurons (2) electric impulses that travel from the brain to the spinal cord, branching off at the appropriate point and passing to the various parts of the body. Similarly, (3) neurons transmit messages from organs and tissues via the spinal cord to the brain. But the spinal cord also (4) without the brain having to intervene; it alone controls those actions called spinal (5) that need to be carried out very fast in response to danger.



2.8 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

C You will hear a recording. Write the missing words in each blank.

The growth of the modern (1) brought with it the development of mass political parties and the emergence of professional politicians. A man whose occupation is the (2) for political power may go about it in two ways. First, a person who relies on their political activities to supply their main (3) of income is said to *live off* politics, while a person who (4) in full-time political activities, but who doesn't receive an income from it, is said to *live for* politics. Now, a political system in which (5) to positions of power is filled by those who *live for* politics is necessarily drawn from a property-owning elite, who are not usually entrepreneurs. However, this is not to imply that such politicians will necessarily pursue policies which are wholly (6) towards the interests of the class they (7) from.



2.9 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

SECTION 2: HIGHLIGHT CORRECT SUMMARY

A You will hear a recording. Choose the paragraph that best relates to the recording.

1

The speaker talks about the use of memory in Proust's novel *In Search of Lost Time* and how memories are usually brought about by the taste or smell of something, in this case, a biscuit dipped in tea. So, it is the senses that provoke memories that can take us back to our childhood.

2

Using the writer Proust as an example, the speaker tells us how long-term memory works before going on to talk about short-term memory. Distant memories are usually involuntary and are brought to mind by something that stimulates one of the senses. Short-term memory also requires sensory input, but it lasts only a fraction of a second.

3

What we experience is processed by the brain into memories in three stages. First, there is the sensory input, which is momentary. This is then stored in the short-term memory. If this experience is important or meaningful to us, we will reinforce the memory, possibly by repetition, and it will then be stored in the long-term memory.



2.10 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

B You will hear a recording. Choose the paragraph that best relates to the recording.

1

There are three main interpretations of the English Revolution. The longest lasting interpretation was that the Revolution was the almost inevitable outcome of an age-old power struggle between parliament and crown. The second sees it as a class struggle, and a lead-up to the French and other revolutions. Finally, the third interpretation sees the other two as too fixed, not allowing for unpredictability, and that the outcome could have gone either way.

2

The speaker reminisces about his views of the English Revolution when he was a student and how it seemed quite clear which side he was on – the aristocrats', not the puritans'. Later he realised there was more to it than that and there were several ways of interpreting the Revolution: as a struggle between the king and parliament, as a class war or as an unpredictable situation without clear sides.

3

The English Revolution has been interpreted in several ways by historians: as a fight between the aristocratic Cavaliers, who were open to life, and the serious Puritans; as a battle for power between parliament and the monarchy over the rights of Englishmen that had been going on for centuries; and as a class war similar to the French Revolution, of which it was a forerunner.



2.11 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

SECTION 2: MULTIPLE-CHOICE, CHOOSE SINGLE ANSWER

- A** Listen to the recording and answer the multiple-choice question by selecting the correct response. Only one response is correct.

Which of the following is true according to the speaker?

- 1 The concept of reasonable force is very clearly defined.
- 2 Your use of force may be judged on how strong you are compared to the other person.
- 3 If you hit someone first, you cannot then claim self-defence.
- 4 Courts do not expect ordinary people to react rationally.



2.12 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

- B** Listen to the recording and answer the multiple-choice question by selecting the correct response. Only one response is correct.

In the speaker's opinion, which of the following is true of editors who are also novelists?

- 1 They are always able to see the novel from the author's point of view.
- 2 They are sympathetic to the difficult lives authors lead.
- 3 They may try to re-shape the novelist's work in their own way.
- 4 They find it difficult to see the author's real intentions.



2.13 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

- C** Listen to the recording and answer the multiple-choice question by selecting the correct response. Only one response is correct.

According to the speaker, which of the following is true of people who speak two or more languages?

- 1 They are more intelligent than people who speak only one language.
- 2 They find it difficult to express their emotions.
- 3 They tend to lead healthier lives than other people.
- 4 They develop a more attractive personality than other people.
- 5 They are generally regarded as being clever.



2.14 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

SECTION 2: SELECT MISSING WORD

A You will hear a recording about photography. *At the end of the recording, the last word or group of words has been replaced by a beep.* Select the correct option to complete the recording.

- 1 asking to take pictures
- 2 as they shot films
- 3 by taking holiday snaps
- 4 as they took pictures
- 5 as they take pictures



2.15 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

B You will hear a recording about career aspirations. *At the end of the recording, the last word or group of words has been replaced by a beep.* Select the correct option to complete the recording.

- 1 hopeful
- 2 realistic
- 3 successful
- 4 fulfilling
- 5 obtained



2.16 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

For Further Guidance, see page 82.

SECTION 2: HIGHLIGHT INCORRECT WORDS**ON-SCREEN**

Remember that in the exam, you will click on the words that are different with your mouse in order to highlight them in yellow.

- A** You will hear a recording. Below is a transcription of the recording. Some words in the transcription differ from what the speaker(s) said. As you listen, circle the words that are different.

In the 19th century, few people could afford to travel abroad; it was expensive and there weren't the massive transport systems that we have today. So curiosity about foreign lands had to be satisfied through books and drawings. With the advent of photography, a whole new version of "reality" became available. Publishers were not slow to realize that here was a large new market of people eager for travel photography and they soon had photographers out shooting the best known European cities, as well as more exotic places further afield. People bought the pictures by the millions, and magic lantern shows were presented in schools and leisure halls. Most popular of all, however, was the stereoscopic picture which pretended three-dimensional views and was considered a marvel of Victorian technology.



2.18 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

- B** You will hear a recording. Below is a transcription of the recording. Some words in the transcription differ from what the speaker(s) said. As you listen, circle the words that are different.

Classified advertisements placed by individuals in newsprint and magazines are not covered by the Advertising Standards Authority's "court of practice". If you happen to buy goods that have been wrongly described in such an advertisement, and have lost money as a result, the only thing you can do is bring a case against the person who placed the advertisement for misrepresentation or for breach of contract. In this case, you would use the small claims procedure, which is a relatively cheap way to sue for the recovery of a debt. If you want to pursue a claim, you should take into account whether the person you are suing will be able to pay damages, should any be rewarded. Dishonest traders are wary of this and often pose as private sellers to expose the legal loopholes that exist: that is, they may claim they are not in a position to pay damages.



2.19 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

SECTION 2: WRITE FROM DICTATION

You will hear some sentences. Write each sentence exactly as you hear it. Write as much of each sentence as you can. You will hear each sentence only once.



2.20 Play the CD to listen to the recording that goes with this item.

- 1
- 2
- 3
- 4

For Further Guidance, see page 85.